Scottish Riders at the British Enduro Sprint

By Campbell Chatham

The Scottish ‘three amigos’, Neil Chatham, Fraser Norrie and Allyn Scotland made the eight hour journey down to the British Enduro Sprint at Rogers Hill Raceway in Devon (add on another three hours for Frazer). The weather was glorious apart from a tropical thunder storm on Friday night although this would keep the dust down for the first half of Saturday. 

The venue was a spectacular hard pack motocross track with tight turns and double jumps mixed with enduro, trial and extreme sections. Jonty Edmunds and his team designed the track to have the perfect balance to give motocross, enduro and trials riders every opportunity to show off their skills. The top riders would be the guy’s with enough speed in the motocross section and the skill and the finesse on the extreme sections. There were tree trunks, tractor tyres, tunnels, jumps and concrete to negotiate around plus some really fast links between the different areas.
Drysdale Motorcycle’s Neil Chatham was the quickest of the three and battled all day to 7th in the under 23 class. This class has become one of the most competitive with Danney McCanney and Alex Rocky Rockwell finishing with times that saw them finish second and third overall behind David Knight. A crash later in the day detuned Neil for the last two test’s, it was noted that he was speaking with a slightly higher pitched voice for the remainder of the day. The mixture of the fast motocross track with big jumps suited Neil and he has been practising more extreme riding with Allyn which is now paying dividends for both of them. On day two he raised his game and finished a credible 5th Under 23 and second in the E1 class after running trouble free. 
Allyn Scotland on his Jim Allan Suzuki finished with his best results at a British Championship. Allyn was as spectacular as ever and managed to hold it together for the two days and was spotted talking some clever lines through some of the difficult sections. 6th Expert on day one and a superb 4th on day two despite having to change his exhaust after smashing it on one of the many tree trunks around the circuit. Allyn is wishing he had not missed the first two rounds as he is really enjoying the Enduro Sprint format.
Frazer Norrie on his Dennis Irvine Husquarna finished 10th under 19 and 6th E1 on Saturday, his bike was going really well and Frazer was pushing all the way. On Sunday he moved up two places as with most riders he preferred the flow of the track in the opposite direction on Sunday. 8th under 19 and 6th E1 was his reward for a gutsy ride over the weekend and all the lads are looking forward to the next two rounds at the end of May. 
For the full report and results click,  http://www.enduronews.com/events/sprint11.htm
